Furness and South Lakeland Astronomical Society – Treasurer’s Report 2017
Once again I am happy to report that the Society has had a successful year financially and its resources are healthy. The total funds available (cash plus building society) is marginally more than last year.
Continuing to look through the Balance Sheet you will see that Membership Fees were slightly more (plus £38.00) and Meeting Fees were similar (plus £7.00). This implies that we have had more members but not as many have attended meetings throughout the year. Lecturer Fees were exactly the same as last year. As previously we have had an excellent quality of speakers covering a wide range of subjects and our previous meetings organiser Annie Holden should be thanked for her efforts.

Donations were down almost £16.00 on last year but again one of our speakers (an ex-member) returned his expenses. 

Room Hire costs were slightly less (£15.00) than last year largely due to the fact that we held one fewer meeting at the hall because we had an 'out of town' meeting during the period.

Income from the 'tea fund' this year was similar to the previous period. Ken Pavett (and others) have provided refreshments at NO cost to the Society - thank you.
Once more I report that other costs perhaps chargeable to the Society are not included in the accounts and again this year, your committee costs have been zero. I have not charged for speaker meal costs and your Chairman and Meetings Organiser claimed no expenses.
Please remember that the Federation subscription includes our liability insurance. The Federation of Astronomical Societies' financial year is different from ours and the amount shown in our accounts is for the period April 2017 to March 2018 and includes an early payment discount which we were able to take. 

The Society for Popular Astronomy (which provides many of our news and information sheets) was prepaid for two years last year and therefore does not appear in these accounts.
Many thanks to Brian Jones for his excellent work with the web-site and Facebook page – I feel that his work and the email reminders to members have probably helped with maintaining the numbers attending the meetings.

Many thanks to our regular visitor Ian Palmer who has again audited these accounts.
I have already said that this has been a successful year financially for the Society and I do NOT propose any fee increases. 

I have no hesitation in saying again what I have said in previous years - increased membership and meeting attendance is the most effective method of providing the necessary funds to run the Society and again I urge every member to 'sell the Society' to relations, friends, or work colleagues. Your programme for this year (which is on our web-site or has been provided in printed form to our non-web members) again provides the basis of an interesting and informative year for the Society.
So, once more, I end another happy report - well done everyone; keep up the good work.
Richard Alldridge 
Treasurer & Membership Secretary - FSLAS
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